Special Diet Allowance Action Kit:

Fighting Poverty to Improve Health

Dear Health Providers and Health Organizations:

Recent cuts to the Special Diet Allowance are resulting in a cut to the welfare cheques of thousands of social assistance recipients in Ontario.  New regulations, implemented in November 2005, make this allowance almost unattainable, by severely restricting the number of health conditions that qualify, and by cutting the amount of money available for these conditions to insignificant amounts.

This is a health issue!  This supplement was intended for health providers to prescribe an income supplement for nutrition to those who, in our professional opinions, require it.  The new regulations not only have a negative impact on the health of our clients but impact on our ability to provide the best possible care.

Health Providers Against Poverty, along with other groups, is working to reinstate this benefit and to have social assistance rates increased by 40%.   We believe poverty needs to be at the forefront of the health agenda in Ontario, and we feel we have a duty to speak out.

This action package provides you and your clients with information to educate yourselves about poverty and health, and the new changes to the special diet allowance; and tools to let the government know that this situation is unacceptable, and is a threat to the health of the hundreds of thousands of Ontarians living on social assistance.

This package contains:

1. Telephone Scripts: one for clients and one for you to use to call MPPs.  If every health provider and client calls regarding every supplement that is cut that will create a very strong impression with the government.

2. Form Letters to MPPs: to be filled out by clients.  These can be mailed by clients or collected and mailed en masse by yourself.  (These may require some help from you to fill out.)

3. GTA and surroundings MPP contact information. 

4. An evidence-based backgrounder on health, poverty, and nutrition.

5. The list of money allotted for each of the conditions listed on the new Special Diet Application forms, to help you and your clients assess the impact of these cuts.

Please use those elements you feel are appropriate, and offer your clients the same.  Feel free to photocopy and disseminate these materials as you see fit.

Please do not hesitate to contact Health Providers Against Poverty for more information at hpagainstpoverty@gmail.com.
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